MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dr. Christopher Yeonsik Choi

May the year 2017 bring us days as productive as those of this past year! So that
we may see our path forward, | want to take this time to revisit our activities and
efforts of the past year.
In 2016, during the annual ASABE International Meeting in Orlando, Florida, we
successfully held our fifth AKABFE meeting and the second AKABFE Symposium,
the theme of which was “Technical Trends and Career Opportunities in the U.S.
and Korea.” Thankfully, in response to suggestions offered by the participating
members, and in an effort to accommodate everyone’s busy schedules during
, the conference, we adjusted the Symposium schedule. This led to a more
productive discussion and many good new ideas about how to promote the latest technological
advances and make sure that our younger members knew about job offerings and positions available
at academic institutions in the US and Korea.
We also benefitted greatly from the talks given by our invited speakers, Dr. Paul Funk and Professor Won
Suk Lee, who shared their recent experiences regarding their Korea-US bi-national research efforts.
Professor Chang Hyun Choi, our special guest speaker and the KSAM President, also enlightened us with
his in-depth overview of the recent progress made by those working to advance agricultural machinery
industries in Korea. And we are also grateful to Professor Stephen Searcy, the current ASABE President-
elect, for his welcoming remarks. Much credit, too, should go to the speakers, the organizing
committee members, and the student volunteers, all of whom made the event once again successful.
As we establish our organizational presence within the ASABE, the AKABFE leadership team believes
that we can offer an additional opportunity to the next generation. Accordingly, we have been
engaged in establishing a student presentation competition, which will be supported by our fundraising
efforts. We intend to initiate this new program during the Third AKABFE Symposium, which will take place
at the 2017 Annual International Meeting in Spokane, Washington.
In 2017, let us all continue to seek opportunities to collaborate with academic institutions, companies,
and professional organizations. | hope to see you all at our next AKABFE Symposium and at the 6t
Annual AKBAFE Meeting in July. Best wishes for a Happy New Year!



http://www.akabfe.org/

AKABFE MEMBERS’ NEWS

Dr. Jin-Hee Han (amphibole?6@gmail.com)
has recently moved to Merck (Kenilworth,
NJ) as Senior Scientist.

Dr. Tu San Park (tusan.park@gmail.com) has
started working as Assistant Professor
(tenure track) of Bio-industrial Machinery
Engineering at Kyungpook National
University.
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